	
	
 fillin 

Direct Dial/Ext:

Minicom:
(01622) 605720 (for deaf people)


Ask for:
 fillin 

Your ref:
 fillin 

Our ref: fillin 

Date:





Dear 
Primary Admissions – (NAME OF SCHOOL)

CHILDS NAME

I am writing to let you know the outcome of your application for a school place at (SCHOOL NAME) Yr…..   Unfortunately, we are unable to offer a place as the school is full in this year group.

Regulations made under the School Standards and Framework Act 1998 limit the size of an infant class to 30 pupils per qualified school teacher.  Additional children may be admitted under limited exceptional circumstances.  The excepted children are

a. Children admitted outside the normal admissions round with statements of special educational (SEN) needs specifying a school;

b. Looked After Children and previously Looked After Children admitted outside the normal admissions round;

c. Children admitted, after initial allocation of places, because of a procedural error made by the admission authority or Local Authority in the original application process;

d. Children admitted after an Independent Appeal Panel upholds an appeal;

e. Children who move into the area outside the normal admissions round for whom there is no other available school within a reasonable distance;

f. Children of UK service personnel admitted outside the normal admissions round;

g. Children whose twin or sibling from a multiple birth is admitted otherwise than as an excepted pupil;

h. Children with special educational needs who are normally taught in a special educational needs unit attached to the school or registered at a special school who attend some infant classes within the mainstream school.

We consider that your child would meet the criteria for an excepted pupil as above.  However, we cannot offer you a place as the school is full and the admission of an additional pupil would prejudice the provision of efficient education and the efficient use of resources.

If you are unhappy with this decision you can appeal to an Independent Appeal panel for a place.  An appeal hearing will be arranged and you can attend this hearing in person and/or contact your Local County Councillor for support.

In this instance the appeal will be heard as a prejudice case where the Independent Appeal Panel will consider if admitting an additional child into an infant class would prejudice the provision of efficient education and the efficient use of resources at the school.

If you wish your child’s name to be added to the school’s waiting list please advise us of this and we will contact you if a place becomes available for which your child is eligible. 
If you are having trouble finding a school in the area with spaces, please contact the Primary Admissions Team on 03000 41 21 21, where officers in the Admissions Team will be happy to assist you in securing a school place.
Yours sincerely

